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Dear Parents and Carers
What a lovely week!
This week has been Assessment Week in school. All the children have been assessed in reading, mathematics, grammar, punctuation and spelling. Teachers have also been assessing the children’s independent writing and I’m sure you won’t be surprised with the results – they were excellent!  All the children have tried their very best in all their tests and those results as well as teacher assessment will be published in the children’s end of year report. 

The children’s focus and approach to learning never ceases to amaze me, and despite this turbulent year, they have simply got on with the job in hand and wowed their teachers. 

Congratulations
Congratulations to Miss Heath on your special news – you are going to have a baby! Miss Heath will be in class 1 until the end of this academic year and if government guidelines allow the first 2 weeks of the autumn term. We wish mommy and baby all the very best and we hope the last couple of weeks will be full of happiness. 
Staffing Structure September 2021

We are now in positon to inform you of the new staffing structure for the next academic year. 

I can now formally announce that Mrs Love will be moving on from Anson at the end of this year. I am sure you would like to join me in thanking her for her wonderful contribution to our children’s learning, especially during these difficult times of lockdowns and COVID-19. We wish her well for the future and her next position. Please feel free to approach Mrs Love personally next week to thank her directly.

From September, the school will be welcoming two new members of staff into class 1 and 2. I am sure you will make them both feel very welcome. Mrs Hodgkinson is an experienced teacher of EYFS to Year 6 and will lead class 2. She is joined by Miss Lukat, who herself has a wealth of Early Years and Key stage 1 experience and will lead Class 1 whilst Miss Heath leaves to have her baby. They both reflect the values and vision of our school and I look forward to them joining our school family. 
Unfortunately, due to the continuing restrictions, there will not be an opportunity for pupils to transition to their next class as we would have usually done. However, in September each of the new classes will be spending the first week in ‘transition’ as we welcome all the pupils back to school and settle into the school routines.

Class   1   - Miss Lukat supported by Mrs Grant

Class 2 – Mrs Hodgkinson supported by Mrs Sumner

Class 3 – Miss Humphries supported by Miss Vivash
Class 4 – Miss Spennewyn supported by Mrs Chell and Miss Roper
Additional specialised staff will also be joining our teaching team. Mr Challinor will be leading PE across the school. Mrs Elliot will be leading French across the school, hopefully in person in September. Mrs Parkes will be leading music across the school. She will also be offering Performing Arts club at St Mary’s CE Primary School in Colton ever Wednesday after school for any budding performers! These members of staff have worked within the MAT providing specialist high quality teaching and we are so excited for our children to have the same opportunities as the other schools in the MAT. In addition, Class 3 will also be learning a new instrument in September – the ukulele – and the whole class will be taught by a specialist music teacher from Entrust – exciting times ahead!
School Day

Thank you to all those that completed the google form regarding changes to the school day. I am pleased to announce that the overall majority agreed in changing the start times for the day to 8:30am. 

Class 1 and 2 will finish every day at 3.25pm and Class 3 and 4 will finish at 3.30pm.

Reminders will be sent out again but you can see more details regarding Anson on our website – Anson Handbook.  
Government announcements
On the 14th June, the Prime Minister announced that he was not able to say that all four tests for proceeding with Step 4 are met. He said it is sensible to wait just a little longer. This will give time for the vaccination programme to protect people from the virus in light of the new variant. He felt confident we will not need to wait beyond 19 July.
I know such changes to end of year events that I have made are naturally unpopular, but I must try and keep our school community as safe as I possibly can. The government’s guidance changes in line with the level of threat from COVID-19 but I have tried to give sufficient notice so that disappoint to cancelled arrangements can prepare everyone for the necessary. Allowing large numbers in groups of 30 into the school is allowed but we don’t want to inform parents in the last week that there has been a positive case and will all have to isolate – possibly missing out on planned holidays or family occasions. 

Please continue to give your unwavering support and when the time is right, we will be able to engage in normal activities once more.
Please look at our website for regular updates.
Thank you
Thank you to all those people that donated unwanted tiles for our mosaic in memory of Mrs Allen. Mr Harris, along with members of Class 3, have now begun the project and we will give regular updates on our website. 

Anson Olympic Day - Monday 28th June 9.30 -2.45 pm.
Instead of our usual Sports Day, we will be holding an Anson Olympic Day - Monday 28th June 9.30 -2.45 pm. Each class will take part in a carousel of activities throughout the day and will come school in their PE kit. The focus of the day will be based around the Olympic Values of EXCELLENCE, RESPECT and FRIENDSHIP. Each class will have three practical sessions and a theory lesson during the day. 
1) Track Events (Sprint, Relay, Long Distance, Hurdles)

2) Field Events (Shot Put, Javelin, Long Jump, Triple Jump)

3) Team Sports (Football/Rounders)

4) Japan Art/History 

Each child will compete in 2 track and field events and will receive a certificate for participation in the day rather than individual events.  Parents will not be invited but blogs will be written.
Classes will be offered a takeaway lunch and picnic outside within their bubbles – weather permitting. 
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Olympic lunch 
As part of our Olympic Day, we will be offering a different lunchtime menu – Takeaway Burger and Chips accompanied by a cookie. If you would like your child to have a school dinner then please remember to complete the google form with your child’s preferred option. Olympic Day Picnic Lunch 28.06.21
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Toby's First Class Challenge

One of our parents is doing a Joe Wicks fitness challenge to raise money for Anson PTFA. Toby Bater is our local postman and has committed to doing ten hours Joe Wicks workouts over the next ten days, starting today and finishing Sunday 27th June. Royal Mail will also offer match funding £ for £ on the first £200 raised. Please give him your support by sponsoring him either using the form in reception (please leave your money with school staff when you sign the form) or via the link below. Thank you.

You can help Toby Bater raise money for Anson by donating on his Sponsor Me fundraising page: https://www.sponsorme.co.uk/tobybater/tobys-first-class-challenge.aspx

Good luck Toby on you last few days!
Sponsored Walk 
Being inspired to get active by Toby Bater and raise much needed funds for the school, we would like our children to complete a sponsored walk. All the proceeds will go towards our Outdoor Learning Venture which we feel will allow children to learn outdoors; get close to nature; and develop their team skills. Outdoor learning has proven to enhance learning and improve our children’s health and wellbeing. We know our children are fabulous learners within the confines of the classroom, so I know they will flourish further still with outdoor learning. Details to follow.
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Cash for Clothes
Tuesday 29th June, PTFA will be collecting unwanted clothes to raise money for the school. If you have any unwanted clothes that we could weigh in, then please drop off you clothes in a tied bag at the school entrance on your way into school. Thank you!    
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Photographs 
All classes had their photographs taken on Wednesday by Richard Greenwood. Please could we kindly ask for all orders to be returned to the school office by Thursday 24th June 2021, however if you still want a photo then pop into the office with your order, Monday 28th June by 12:00pm the latest. Thank you!
The sun has arrived!
Please could we remember to apply sunscreen to your child before coming to school. Also remember to bring a drinks bottle to school and a hat to protect your child from the sun. If the weather is too hot, then we will adjust the length of time children are outside for PE and lunchtimes. 
If your child suffers from hay fever, please remember to administer medication before the start school day.

School Uniforms
Could you please remember to label your child’s jumpers and cardigans? There have been numerous items handed into the school office already, with no names, and we know these items are not cheap! Thank you.
Reading

We all know how important reading is to a child’s learning, so please remember to listen to your child read every day and encourage them to read for pleasure. 

Congratulations
Well done to Evie for gaining her pen licence! We are all so proud of your efforts to improve your writing and we can’t wait to see your work in ink!

School Catering
Remember to visit our website for meal options for the day. 

https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/parents/school-dinners
Reminders:

Year 6 Virtual Transition to Weston Road Academy 
Please click on the link below to visit Weston Road Academy virtual transition information. 
http://www.westonroad.staffs.sch.uk/Year-6-Virtual-Transition/
Reminders:
School Holidays
School will be closed Monday 19th July – Monday 30th August 2021.

https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/termdates
Staggered starts and finish times will remain as follows:
Important change: Children will be dropped at the earliest times to their siblings and picked up at the  earliest time  to their siblings.

                                  Start of day

8.30am – class 4

8.35am – class 3

8.40am – class 2

8. 45am – class 1

End of day

3.00pm – class 1

3.10pm – class 2

3.20pm – class 3

3.30pm – class  4

On Fridays, school will be closing after lunch, and children will be dismissed as follows:

1.00pm – class 1

1.10pm – class 2

1.20pm – class 3

1.30pm – class 

Precious Peeps are able to provide care for Friday afternoons (1.30pm – 3.30pm), however please contact the office if your circumstances change and additional child care is needed during the term. 
PE and Games
Could you remember to come to school in your PE kit on the following days:

Class 1: Monday 

Class 2: Monday and Tuesday

Class 3: Wednesday and Thursday 

Class 4: Tuesday and Thursday

As the weather is still cold, we are happy for children to wear their outdoor kit –

Black joggers/leggings and Black hoody/sweatshirt/jumper
If you are unable to provide a black outdoor kit, please don’t worry so long as your child has suitable clothing for their lessons that will be acceptable.

https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/parents/uniform
News and Events

The website is a perfect place for you to find letters that have been sent and key events that are happening and news items. 
Events:

https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/events
News:

https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/news
Class Pages
If you would like to take a peek at our website, you will find out what your child has been up to this week – simply click on the link below

Class 1              https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/blog/category/class-1
Class 2              https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/blog/category/class-2
Class 3              https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/blog/category/class-3
Class 4              https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/blog/category/class-4
Take a look at our website to see our class blogs: https://www.anson.staffs.sch.uk
                     or follow us on Twitter to find out more:  ‎Tweets by @AnsonSchool
The website also has up to date risk assessments regarding Covid-19 and as the situation changes so frequently, the website will be a good point of contact regarding updates. 
Contact the office:
Even though there are limitations in place for visitors entering the school, I am more than happy to discuss any concerns you may have by contacting the school office to arrange a telephone meeting or if you prefer through an email. Our open door policy has to be suspended for a while, but please email the office: 
anson.office@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk  or 

telephone the office:

01889881200

Important Reminder:

Please do not contact individual teachers using the class email addresses as these will no longer be monitored now the children are back in school. 
Dates for the Diary
	Monday 28th June 2021


	Anson Olympic Day – 9.00 – 2.45pm – PE Kit to be worn to come to school please.

	Tuesday 29th June 2021 
	Cash 4 Clothes – Please drop off any unwanted clothes in a sealed bag for PTFA to collect in the morning. 

	Thursday 8th July 2021
	Class 4 Production – Details regarding audiences to confirmed. 



	Thursday 15th July 2021 – Date TBC 
	Year 6 Leavers’ Service – Details regarding numbers to be confirmed.


	Monday 19 July - Monday 30 August
	Summer Holidays – School closed

	Tuesday 31st August
	School opens to pupils 




Please look at the website for holiday dates – they are different this year – especially if you are planning a holiday during the summer.
https://anson.staffs.sch.uk/termdates
I hope you have a wonderful weekend and I look forward to seeing you all Monday 27th June 2021. 
Kind regards
Nicola Jarrett
Headteacher
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